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CONTEXT

• LEGISLATURES HAD TO ADAPT TO THE COVID-19 PANDEMIC AFTER 
THE ANNOUNCEMENT OF THE NATIONAL LOCKDOWN IN MARCH 
2020.
• PRE-COVID-19 MOST COMMITTEE MEETINGS WERE HELD PHYSICALLY 

IN LEGISLATURE BUILDINGS WITH ACCESS PROVIDED TO MEMBERS 
OF THE PUBLIC.
• CLOSED MEETINGS WERE MEANT TO BE THE EXCEPTION.
• DISTANCE AND OTHER FACTORS CONTRIBUTED TO ACCESS BY THE 

PUBLIC AND PPiPP MEMBERS.



MECHANISMS USED BY LEGISLATURES

• National Parliament and the 
nine provincial legislatures 
adapted to the COVID-19 
pandemic by providing 
alternatives to accessing the 
legislatures.
• Committee meetings were 

streamed on various platforms-
Channel 408, YouTube, Twitter 
and IONO.



Advocacy During the 
Covid-19 Lockdown
• PPiPP partners and the Action on 

Legislatures group wrote open letters to 
the legislatures at the beginning of the 
pandemic with support and/ or 
endorsement from other civil society 
organisations.

• Some of the legislatures provided 
detailed responses to our letters which 
provided concrete proposals for how 
legislatures could continue interactions 
with the public while performing 
oversight.



Access to Legislatures
• PPiPP and ParlyWatch had made similar 

suggestions on how access to the 
legislature's could be increased using 
technology.

• All of the above require some level of 
political will. It is important to note that 
projects such as the Putting People in 
People's Parliament , the Action on 
Legislature's group in Parliament also 
provided input and advocated for more 
transparency and accountability in open 
letters to the legislatures.



Access to Legislatures Challenges in Accessing Legislatures
• Initially, meetings were not all uploaded-in 

some instances meetings were uploaded 
later.
• The public was unable to engage fully as they 

were not in physical spaces with MP's and 
MPL’s due to the move to virtual platforms.
• However, this can be dealt with by for 

example providing members of the public 
with opportunities to engage during these 
meetings using the chat platform and other 
mechanisms.

• Some of the challenges can be dealt with 
by having more consistent planning and 
coordination in how Parliament and other 
legislatures communicate the business of 
the legislature's to people. 

• Although we note that staff was 
inundated with increased workloads they 
performed comparatively well under the 
circumstances by providing information 
as frequently as they could.



Provincial Responses to Providing Access 
Online



• Provincial legislatures have been 
responsive, however more effort can 
be made in ensuring that there is 
more public involvement.

• They made use of social media 
platforms although our research did 
not interrogate this in detail.



RECOMMENDATIONS

• Legislatures must ensure that their websites are up-to-date and information is captured regularly 
including contact information.

• Openness and transparency are critical- any strides made must be continued particularly 
regarding transparency in the work of committees.

• Live streaming should continue with adaptations (note that other avenues can be explored)

• Legislators must do more to increase public access and ensure that its processes are transparent.

• There was a mixed impact of having meetings moved online. Legislatures should continue to 
strengthen and adapt other forms of providing access to the public.
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